
   

 

Central Tilba PS 
Newsletter 
 

       Term 3 Week 7 
 

Week 7 at School 
I am taking leave on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday next week. Ms. Elton will 
be taking the Barranguba class and Ms. Munn will be the relieving principal.  
 
History Week 
Next week is History Week and the Barranguba class is creating a museum of 
historical artifacts. It will be open from 12:30 to 4:00 on Thursday and 8:45 to 
12:30 on Friday. Thank you to the parents who are supporting their children’s 
contributions and assisting them with their homework tasks which are due on 
Wednesday! Everyone is invited to visit the museum in the office building. 
 
 
 

Evacuation Drill 
Thank you to Tilba RFS for     educating us about how to plan 
and get ready for the Bush Fire Season at home and at school. The safety of our 
children is always our priority, and we work closely with our local RFS to follow their 
advice. The children walked calmly and in single file to the Tilba carpark in under 
10 minutes. Buses and parents were parked there for usual home travel. Every 
student received a fire safety pack and information for families. We’ve got this! 
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CONTACT US ANYTIME  
Central Tilba School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
Phone: 4473 7210 
Email: centrtilba-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: 
https://centrtilba-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
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TO 
STATE! 

Congratulations to all students! 
Our playground has been a busy, happy and safe 
place full of laughter and a variety of fun games 
and activities being enjoyed by all. Keep up the 
great work! 
 
Our school leaders particularly acknowledged 
Banjo, Tinkabell, Lilah and Archer for their positive 
contributions to school life last week. 
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We have been writing 
procedures for making 
paper craft. There are so 
many wonderful crafts to 

   
   

 

Rabbit for Dinner! 
We learned that rabbit was a very 

common meal in the early days. We 
looked at an old rabbit trap and had a go 

at setting nets for ferreting to catch 
rabbits. 

We do have many rabbits and rabbit holes 
around our school to practise with but  

no ferrets! 

We have been researching some 
old bottles that Kim’s father has 
had in his shed for many years. 
Most of them are over 100 years 
old! You can see them and our 
researched information in our 
Museum on Thursday and 

Friday. 



 
  

It has been a week of learning about local endangered plants and animals. 
We remembered the sign warning us about Hooded Plovers nesting on 
Cemetery Beach and found out that there are only about 65 birds in the 
whole of NSW. One pair of Tilba Hooded Plovers had a baby who was 
tagged T-7 and has now been tracked to Wallaga Lake. Some of us drew 
Hooded Plovers for the Wild At Art competition.  

A special congratulations to 
Jasper who has worked 
particularly hard to 
complete the Fast Phonics 
program. We are proud of 
you!  (And our Kinder   
Jasper is working hard at 
Fast Phonics too.) 

We were excited to find our 
very own Warty Zieria, 
another endangered 
species, is about to burst 
into flower. Some great 
artworks were created.  



 
                                                                                                                     
  

Library 
This week we acknowledged the 2023 Book of the Year Winners announced by 
Children’s Book Council of Australia. The book of the year for younger 
readers (7-12yrs) was Runt by Craig Silvey and for the older readers (13-18yrs) 
Neverlanders by Tom Taylor. Banjo brought in his copy of Neverlanders to 
show everyone. Thank you Banjo! 

Tuesday Yrs 5 & 6 
Library Day 

Wednesday Yrs 3 & 4 
Library Day 

Friday Yrs K 1 2  
Library Day 

Technology 
Our time with the Inventor Robotics STEM kit 
has come to an end. The students spent this 
week reorganising the Spike Lego boxes so 
they are neat and tidy for the next school. The 
students have thoroughly enjoyed building and 
coding various robots and I have had several 
requests to book the kit again.  
K12 have been learning how to code human 
robots. They had to write code to move their 
‘robot’ from point A to point B. Then, while 
blindfolded, the ‘robot’ had to follow the code. 
This was a fun activity for the students which 
taught them that coding requires a bit of trial 
and error to get it right. 

The talented Sandy has done an 
incredible job painting a magnificent 
piece of artwork at the entrance of the 
library. Her tree of knowledge is very 
detailed and includes a rainbow with 
the musical notes of “It’s a Wonderful 
World”, floating through it. Also, her 
Pig the Pug character is very 
accurately depicted. Thank you Sandy 
for your amazing artwork. We love it!  



                                                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 



 


